From: Dan Noon 
Sent: 07 January 2015 07:58
To: Planning
Subject: 14/202025/HYBRID EP BARRUS Application

Dear Andrew, 

Thank you very much for your letter RE planning application 14/02025/HYBRID EP BARRUS LTD

We live in a property on Letchmere Farm which will be overlooked by the planned Warehouse and manufacturing plant. I would like to officially voice my objection to the planned development. I have listed my basic objections in bullet points below.

· Wildlife impact. The adjacent hedge line holds breeding pairs of birds of prey. Barn Owls have been seen hunting on the planned site. The ponds nearby have an abundance of wildlife plus species of newt

· Potential noise impact to neighbours

· The dangers of more trucks on the already busy camp road and roads leading up to the base. Speeding of trucks is already a very big problem.

· Vehicular access onto Camp Road could be hazardous due to the blind bend approaching the site, the junction and also the fact that it’s on a rise from a bit of a blind hump (coming from the base side)

· The light pollution from the huge area of parking and manoeuvring area for trucks and cars

· Building a distribution and manufacturing warehouse next to planned housing development and schools seems counter intuitive

· The skyline will be devastated. The site is on a slightly elevated position making the development highly visible, in an area where people are trying to soften the look of an already industrial looking site.

I am all in favour of development and expansion but the choice of site is important. I believe the planned development is in conflict with current expansion plans of a community.

Many thanks for the opportunity to voice my feelings on the planned development.

Kind Regards Daniel Noon (and family)
